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     Our second semester is off to a great start. The start of semester two also means the start of gradua-

tion planning and the practicing of the òGrand Marchó. I would like to thank Mrs. Klevgaard and Mr. 

Aspenes for volunteering their time, knowledge and expertise to orchestrate our òGrand Marchó once 

again this year. There have been 2 Grad / Parent meetings and most of the parent grad committees 

have been filled. Thanks to all of the parents that have volunteered their time to be a part of Grad 2017. 

If you are still interested in helping with any of our grad committees, please call Mr. Aspenes or Ms. 

Lavallee.  

  

There are still a large number of students that have not paid their school fees and have outstanding ac-

counts for the 2016-2017 school year. We have close to $50,000 of outstanding student fees that have not 

been paid (almost half of our student body). If you have not paid your school fees, I would ask that you 

take the time to clear your childõs accounts. Also, please remember that if students plan to be involved 

in extra -curricular activities, including Graduation activities, their school fees need to be paid in full 

before they will be allowed to participate.  If your school account has been cleared, I would like to 

thank you for doing so. If you are having difficulties paying your school account or if you are not sure 

whether you owe any monies for your childõs account please call our school. 

 

Currently, we are working on our registration process for next year. Students will be starting to bring 

home information regarding their registration for the 2017 -2018 school year. Please spend some time 

discussing your childõs choices of course selections as well as the recommendations from their previous 

report cards so that they may be placed in the appropriate level of academic courses for optimum suc-

cess. This year, our registration process will be done online (myBlueprint) for grade 10 and 11 stu-

dents. Between the dates of April 21st ð 28th our grade 7 -11 students will be completing their registra-

tion during the school day. The grade 7 -9 students will be completing the registration procedure on 

paper during their TA time with their TA teachers and the grade 10 and 

11 students will be going to computer labs to complete their registra-

tions for next year using the myBlueprint software program. All parents 

will need to sign the consent form and have their students return them 

to the school by Friday May 3rd. Your childõs registration will only be 

considered complete once they have selected their courses online or 

filled in their paper registration form and the registration forms or pa-

rental consent forms are retuned to our school. Our Student Services 

Personnel and Administration will also be meeting with the Stettler Ele-

mentary School and Botha School grade 6 students on Tuesday April 

11th in our Tri -Flex Room from 9:15 A.M. ð 10:30 A.M. to discuss their 

programming for next year.  On Wednesday April 12th all of our cur-

rent grade 9 students, plus the Erskine, Big Valley, Donalda, Byemoor 

and Christ King grade 9 students will be going through an orientation 

in the PAC from 10:15 A.M.ð 11:30 A.M. Also, on Wednesday April 12th 

at 6:30 P.M. our administrative team will be hosting a parent infor-

mation night in the Performing Arts Centre. From 6:30 P.M. ð 7:15 P.M. 

the presentation and information will be a Jr. High focus and from 7:15 

P.M. ð 8:30 P.M. it will be a High School focus. There will be more de-

tailed information coming out in our April newsletter regarding all of 

our registration timelines and procedures. However, if you have any 

questions regarding our registration process please feel free to contact 

the school. If you will have a son or daughter in grade 12 next year 

please remember to pay particular attention to all of the graduation re-

quirements that are listed in our Course Offerings Book.  
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Dates to Remember: 

ATTENDANCE  L INE : 403-742-3476 

PD No School 3 

School Council  7 

Grad Cap & Gown 

Portraits begin  
8-10 

No School -Teachersõ 

Convention  
9-10 

Daylight Savings  12 

Student Learning  

Conferences  
13-17 

Early Intervention  

& Meet the Teacher  

6:30-9:00pm 

16 

Grad Cap & Gown 

Portraits continue  
28-29 

SPRING BREAK  27-31 

WM. E. HAY  Stettler  

Secondary  

Campus 
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PLEASE  NOTE: 
School Fees are now OVERDUE  

Please make arrangements to pay accounts in full as soon as possible 

Tournament Results -Standings after Round 1  

 Senior B team is in second place with a record of 4 wins, 1 loss and the Senior A team is in third place 

with 3 wins and 2 losses;  Intermediate A team is tied for first with 5 wins, 0 losses, Intermediate B and 

C are tied for second with 4 wins and 1 loss;  Junior A is tied with Junior C for second with 3 wins and 2 

losses, Junior B is tied for first place with 4 wins and 1 loss.  

School Reach tournament season has started.   
School Reach competition starts this week.   Tournament 

dates are February 28th at Wm. E. Hay and  March 7th and 

14th at Ponoka Composite High School. There are 34 

teams competing from 9 different schools. Wm. E. Hay has 

4 Junior teams coached by Miss Smith and Mrs. Newbig-

gilng, 3 Intermediate teams coached by Mr. Melnyk and 2 

Senior teams coached by Mrs. Hanson.    

Good luck to all teams in the upcoming tournaments!  

Between March 13th -17th, we will be having our Student 

Learning Conferences for our high school aged students.  

TA teachers of our grade 11 students will be contacting you to set up an SLC time for you and your child. Also, 

Early Intervention / Meet the Teacher night will be held on Thursday March 16th from 6:30 P.M. ð 9:00 P.M. in 

our high school gymnasium. If you receive an early intervention letter, it is strongly recommended that you at-

tend this night to find out from your childõs teacher the reason and explanation for the letter coming home. If you 

are unable to make it during this time, you are more than welcome to call the school at 403 -742-3466 to arrange 

an appointment. This night is also open to any parents that would like to find out how their child is progressing 

with their semester two courses or if you would like to meet your childõs teachers.  

 

If there are any items of interest to you that you would like me to address in the monthly newsletters, please call 

or e-mail me (nbaharally@clearview.ab.ca) and we can discuss them. Finally, I hope that everyone has a relax-

ing and enjoyable Spring Break (March 27th ð March 31st). Classes will resume on Monday April 3rd .                                                    

  

Mr. Baharally 

Principal 
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       We wish to thank the trusteeõs for the fruit basket and the parent/student council members for all the 
delicious baking, cheese trays, and a wonderful meal to wrap up our teacher appreciation week.  Thank 
you all so much, it was truly enjoyable.  
We were very pleased to host Vermillion Outreach school for a visit the end of February.  The Principal 
and staff of Vermillion, came to brainstorm and swap ideas.  Itõs always good to get new ideas, and dif-
ferent methods that are òtried and true.ó 
Mrs. Hawkins and a few select students had another meeting for Health Champion.  This meeting was to 
discuss the next steps required for getting our students moving and staying active.  
This past month we were excited to welcome back Ralph Cervi and we learned and enjoyed his two sep-
arate presentations, the first one was about Internet Safety and the second presentation was about sex-
ual assault. 
Volunteer Resources Coordinator ð Gail Benjamin, came in to chat with our students about volunteering 
for the many opportunities available.  She also explained how beneficial volunteering looks on a stu-
dentõs resume.  Gail also explained that if you are interested in a career, that includes health care or the 
social work field, it is essential to have volunteer hours in.  
Just a reminder that Spring Break will be the last week of March.  Enjoy your break!  

WM. E. HAY  NEWSLETT ER 

Congratulations the following students who have been selected to take 

part in the Rotary Club Exchange programs this year.   

Alexandra Damian   - Adventures in Citizenship - Ottawa,Ont - April 30 -May 3/17   

Shayna Brower  - Adventures in Science & Technology - Saskatoon, SK - April 23 -28/17 

         A huge thank you to the Stettler Rotary Club for sponsoring these awesome programs.  
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A BIG THANK YOU to  

those of you  who have signed up to help 
with one of the Grad Committees!  

For more information or to volunteer contact:  

Warren Aspenes or Loretta Lavallee at the school  

Book your  

Grad Portrait session  

NOW!  

***Graduation Forms and cost information can be 

found on the Wm .E. Hay website under the  

heading òGraduationó 

GRAD COSTS  
are now posted online  

Visit the Wm. E. Hay web site at the link below 
http://wmehay.clearview.ab.ca 

 

Fees made be paid through KEV  or print forms and 
drop  off form & payment at the office.   

 

 

Attention Grad Parents!  
Please remember to  

review  important information about  
2017 Graduation Eligibility Requirements.  

(click above to follow link) 
 

Parents can also find this information on our website  
by clicking ñDocumentsò & choosing ñHandbooksò 

 
 

If you have any questions  
please call the High School office  (403-742-3466). 

 
 
Appointments need to be scheduled on-line  

at www.lifetouch.ca/southernalberta   
as soon as possible 

 

PORTRAIT DATES - March 8,9 & 10   March 28 & 29 

 

PORTRAIT SITTING - Your Portrait Sitting will consist of 14-
16 color proofs combining both Traditional (cap and gown) and 
Contemporary Photography.   
YEARBOOK AND CLASS COMPOSITE - IT IS ESSENTIAL 
THAT ALL GRADUATES SCHEDULE A PORTRAIT SITTING 
EVEN IF THEY DO NOT PLAN ON ORDERING ANY PIC-
TURES.  THAT WAY THEY ARE ENSURED TO BE INCLUD-
ED IN THE CLASS COMPOSITE THAT IS TO BE HUNG IN 
THE SCHOOL AND ALSO THE YEARBOOK. 

 

Are you a grade 10-12 student interested in Politics?  
Why not take part in our MLA for a day??   
Please see Ms. Resch for more Information.  

 

Are you entering or continuing studies in the 

field of Agriculture or trades at  

a recognized post-secondary Canadian  

University or College?   

Stop by and see Ms. Resch for an application  

http://wmehay.clearview.ab.ca/view.php?action=documents&id=375
http://www.lifetouch.ca/southernalberta


Basketball will be wrapping up in March with a few final tournaments and the Athletic Board would like to 
thank all of the coaches for all of their time and commitment this season.   

 
              Congratulations to the JV Girls on being undefeated this  

                    season in the league!   This is a great accomplishment    

                    for them!   The league championship is Mar. 3/4 so we        

                                                     wish them good luck!  

 

We held a Pajama Day again on February 2. On February 8 we held Disney Day where a couple of 

staff members and students dressed up as their favourite Disney character.  In celebration of  

Valentine's Day, we hosted Red, Pink & White Day on February 14. Quite a few people were 

dressed in the colours of Valentine's Day. We also held Crush Week again this year, selling Crush 

pop for $1 in the days leading up to Valentine's Day, then delivered them in TA on February 14. Staff 

and students could choose between Orange (best friend), Grape (friend), or Cream Soda (a crush) 

and it cost an extra dollar to remain anonymous. It was an event that was well received by the 

school body.  

 March 2 , we will be hosting Dr. Seuss Day in celebration of his birthday.  We are  

encouraging everyone to dress up in their favourite Seuss character, wear a big bow  

tie or put on a large colourful hat. The student union members will be holding a  

Dr. Seuss trivia competition during TA that day as well with the winning class  

getting free donuts.  

 

March 15 will be Global Tourist Day - which will involve becoming a tourist within our  

school on that day. More details will be announced in the Memo as we approach the date.  
 

The Nockbuster archers attended the Smoky Lake Invitational tournament on FEB. 4th, 
along with 12 other Alberta schools. In the High School Team Division, the team placed 

second and our individual archers excelled as well. In their respective grades: Hunter Friesen, Josh Morris 
and Brooke Glasier placed 1st. Evie Blake, Amanda O'Donnell and Jessa Heatherington placed 2nd. Eric Bridge and Colby Barclay 

placed 3rd. Congrats to all. An added feature of this tournament was that teams from South Africa, Zimbabwe, Michigan and  
Missouri also skyped in to this tournament. It was a fabulous 
experience for the kids to compete with international schools. 
Results given are against Alberta Schools. The results from other 
countries are not yet available. 
Most recently we attended the Gus Wetter Invitational in Cas-
tor, We had Evie Blake, Mignione Vogel, Josh Morris, Reid Coul-
thard, Brooke Glasier, Colby Barclay and Jessa Heatherington all 
place first in their respective grade levels. Isaac Deaver, Natasha 
Smith and Hunter Friesen place second in theirs. An Added fea-
ture of this tournament was a min 3D shoot which means ani-
mal targets instead of bulls eye targets are used. Our own Colby 
Barclay placed first in this event. On March 16th we are headed 
to Nationals in Edmonton. Good luck to all! 

Junior High CARA Tournaments   

~ March 3 -4 -  at WEHSCC 

 

JV ZONES ~ March 3 -4 

                                         Jr. High badminton will start  Tuesday, Mar. 14  and goes until  May 9th .    

                                           Practices will be Tues/Thurs. after school to about  5:00 .   
The divisional (CARA) tournament will  Wednesday, May 3 .  With the season being so short, 
students need to commit to coming twice a week. If students are on the school team, they 
will need to have their own racquet.    We look forward to having lots of players come and 
improve their skills!                              

                                �6�5�����+�,�*�+���%�$�'�0�,�1�7�2�1���	���5�8�*�%�<���³ �:�$�7�&�+���0�(�0�2���) �2�5���'�(�7�$�,�/�6  

���������������������������������������������������������������������6�(�1�,�2�5���+�,�*�+���1�$�.�,�6�.�$���7�5�,�3�³ �0�$�5�&�+�������W�K 

�$�Q�G���D���+�8�*�(���7�K�D�Q�N���<�R�X���W�R���D�O�O���W�K�H���S�H�R�S�O�H���Z�R�U�N�L�Q�J���E�H�K�L�Q�G���W�K�H���V�F�H�Q�H�V���W�R���P�D�N�H���W�K�H���-�X�Q�L�R�U���+�L�J�K���6�N�L���S�U�R�J�U�D�P���D���� 
�V�X�F�F�H�V�V�� ���7�K�H�\���Z�L�O�O���Z�U�D�S���X�S���W�K�H���V�H�D�V�R�Q���Z�L�W�K���D���W�U�L�S���W�R���1�D�N�L�V�N�D���R�Q���0�D�U�F�K�����U�G���� 

�$���E�L�J���7�K�D�Q�N���<�R�X���W�R���D�O�O���W�K�H���V�X�S�H�U�Y�L�V�R�U�V�� 


